
 

 

      

     

   

 

             

             

            

            

                   

           

               

             

               

              

               

               

                

           

 

 
     

      

 
 
 
 
 
              

             

              

              

                   

                   

NOTICE OF INTENT
­
CLOSURE OF CCR SURFACE IMPOUNDMENT
­

CHESTERFIELD POWER STATION
­

The Chesterfield Power Station (“Station”) is located in Chesterfield County, Virginia at 500 

Coxendale Road, Chester, Virginia. The Station includes two existing Coal Combustion Residuals 

(“CCR”) surface impoundments as defined by the Federal Hazardous and Solid Waste 

Management System; Disposal of Coal Combustion Residuals from Electric Utilities; Final Rule 

(40 C.F.R. Part 257, Subpart D; “CCR rule”): the Lower Ash Pond and the Upper Ash Pond. This 

notification is specific to the Upper Ash Pond only. 

Dominion has informed GAI Consultants, Inc. that it is initiating closure of the Chesterfield Power 

Station Upper Ash Pond CCR surface impoundment under the requirements of 40 C.F.R. 

§257.101(a)(1) of the CCR rule. This Notification of Intent to Close CCR Surface Impoundment 

has been prepared pursuant to 40 C.F.R. §257.102(g) of the CCR rule. 

Based on information and belief, it is my understanding that Dominion will complete closure of 

the Upper Ash Pond by removal of CCR in accordance with the technical requirements of 

§257.102(c) of the CCR rule and the requirements of Virginia Senate Bill 1355, which was signed 

into law by the Governor of Virginia on March 20, 2019.* 

Kevin Bortz., P. E. 
Printed Name of Professional Engineer 

Commonwealth of Virginia License No. Signature and Date of Professional Engineer 

*The stated representation is a statement of professional opinion of engineering requirements based on 

certain information provided by Dominion, my understanding of the technical requirements of 257.102(c) of 

the CCR rule, and the requirements of Virginia Senate Bill 1355, which was signed into law by the Governor 

of Virginia on March 20, 2019, and is not to be construed as a legal opinion, warranty or guarantee. 




